

# ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLUB



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0

www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

# NEWSLETTER

October 2023

## EXECUTIVE

#### **President**

Dave REEVES (613)334-1009

#### 1st Vice

David MOUNT (705)489-1614

### 2nd Vice

Denver MAYHEW (613) 553-2242

#### Secretary

Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

#### **Treasurer**

Dean LINTON (613)332-4491

#### Chaplain

Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245

#### **Directors**

Stephen BERRY Barry CROSS Kevin FUDGE Ed OTTO Wayne WIGGINS

#### **Auditors**

Larry DONALDSON Eric MUELLER

#### Ambassador

Barry ROBB (705)457-7822 barryrobb4@gmail.com Executive Meeting
October 11, 2023 – 10:00 AM
Wilberforce Legion

### General Meeting

October 17, 2023 – Wilberforce Legion
5:30 PM Zem Zem NOTE: TIME CHANGES
6:00 PM Dinner
Ladies are Welcome at all Meetings
Note: #2 Casual Dress

## FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

**Greetings Nobles and Ladies** 

It was great seeing the nobles and ladies that came out to our September meeting and I would like to thank those that participated and I hope to see more Nobles and ladies there in October.

Summer is over and so is our golf tournament which was a huge success, it was a beautiful day for golf and I believe everyone had a great time and we finished the day with a great meal. We raised \$8000 at the tournament and presented a cheque to Rameses for \$5000 for the Montreal Hospital, so it was a perfect day.

I would like to thank my wife Brenda and the nobles that helped with the tournament and the Nobles and ladies that sponsored and golfed which made it a great day.

There will be a few Santa Clause parades that we are going to participate in this winter and I hope to see a great turnout.

At our September meeting we had a vote about selling our chocolate bars again before Christmas and we had a unanimous number say yes so we have ordered them and hopefully everyone will take a box.

I hope to see everyone out to our October meeting.

Noble President Dave Reeves and Lady Brenda

# UPCOMING EVENTS

Rameses Fall Ceremonial October 14, 2023

#### **Parades**

Minden November 18 – 11:00 AM

> Bancroft T.B.A.

Wilberforce T.B.A.

Haliburton T.B.A.

Maynooth T.B.A.

## COMMITTEES

**Public Relations Charles MULLETT** 

**Dinners**Ed OTTO
Barry CROSS

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club
Tom HAYWARD
Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets
Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Eric MUELLER
Dave REEVES
Charles MULLETT
Wayne WIGGINS

Housing Chairman Dave MOUNT

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Dave MOUNT

Float Transportation
Hald ROBINSON
Dave REEVES
Vaughn LLOYD

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

**UNITS** 

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

# "FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

**Greetings Nobles** 

Although you wouldn't know it from the weather we are having, summer is behind us and we are well into the fall season. Unfortunately I was unable to attend our first meeting after the summer hiatus but trust it was an excellent evening as usual.

The fall season brings with it the anticipation of participating in the Santa Clause parades. It is important that we take every opportunity to be involved in our communities and show the flag, so to speak.

Wishing you and your lady good health and prosperity over the coming year.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb

## **DUES**

The 2024 dues must be paid no later than December 1st of 2023. Still at the low price of \$35.00 Late payment of dues after December 1st are \$50.00

